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Womenswold, Woolage Green and Ropersole Park Spring 2022 

W e detailed in the last newsletter the project know as ñAfter 
the Black Goldò, which involved installing a structure on 

the edge of Woolage Village Recreation Ground. The structure 
represents the 1000 year old pilgrims route that started at 
Canterbury Cathedral and finished in Rome called The Via 
Francigena.  

The structure is one of three public works of Art commissioned by 
Dover Arts Development Ltd. 

The art installation that was chosen for the Woolage Village section 
of the path is called: ñChannels - After the Black Gold.ò It provides 
an opportunity for walkers to rest and shelter and also reflect the 
villageôs history and links with the Coal Mining industry. It also 
affords views down to the former Snowdown Colliery site and gives 
an understanding of why Woolage Village exists.  

Ryan Cook and Sam Little created the installation and in their 
words:- 

ñ óAfter the Black Goldô, is purposefully simple. It takes the form 
of a timber structure supporting two lean-to roof pitches ï one 
looking out to the landscape and Snowdown colliery beyond, 
one looking in to Woolage village. The structure is oriented on 
an axis towards the old colliery to draw a connection to the 
siteôs history and to benefit from the existing view onto it from 
the recreation ground. The structure 
invites walkers on the North Downs 
Way to sit, rest and consider the 
layers of human intervention in this 
landscape. The form and materiality 

of the structure take cues from the shelters constructed by workers at the entrance to the 
colliery.ò 

The structure is one of three installations between Canterbury Cathedral and Dover. 

Update: Unfortunately the structure has already been damaged by people unknown 
trying to climb on the slates and throwing objects at the re-claimed slate roof. It is 
being repaired but we would be grateful if members of the public could keep an eye 
open and report to the police any further misuse of the installation. 

The Queenôs Platinum Jubilee 2022 

On 2nd June 2022 between 9.15pm and 

9.45pm the beacon will be lit as part of the 

celebrations of the Queenôs Platinum Jubilee. 

It may be possible to park in Womenswold 

and walk to the beacon via the North Downs 

Way. 

Each village is being encouraged to organise 

its own event to celebrate the Jubilee. 
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